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TO: 
Lee E. Perry, Executive Director 

FROM:  
Andrew Timmins, Bear Project Leader

DATE:  
23 September 2003


RE:  
Bear Season Update 

The fourth week of the 2003 bear hunting season continues to maintain high hunter success rates.  As of September 21st, 359 bears have been reported to the bear project.  The percent of harvest by method has been split nearly equal between still hunter/stalkers (50%) and bait hunters (49%).  Still hunter/stalkers harvested 178 bears (85 males, 93 females) while bait hunters accounted for 176 bears (96 males, 77 females). The total harvest sex ratio is 1.1 males per female.  Sex ratios by method of harvest indicate that still hunters/stalkers (0.9 m:f) have harvested a higher percentage of females compared to bait hunters (1.2 m:f).

On a regional basis, 142 bears (77 males, 65 females) have been taken in the North, 106 (52 males, 52 females, 2 unknown) in the White Mountains, 93 (42 males, 50 females, 1 unknown) in the Central, and 10 (6 males, 4 females) in the Southwest-1 Regions. The Southwest-2 Region season has ended with 8 bears (6 males, 2 females) harvested compared to 7 in 2002.  This represents and unofficial tally for this region as additional registration slips will likely be received.  The White Mountains and Central Regions continue to have the lowest sex ratios with 1.0 and 0.8 males per female, respectively.  These ratios are consistent with our desires to reduce the population in those zones. 

Below is a breakdown of the bear harvest through September 21st for the past 6 years.  Currently, we are 76% above the 5-year in-season average of 204 bears for this time period.  Additionally, we are 24% above the record harvest set in 2001 at this point in the season.

From a food perspective, the majority (58%) of harvested bears were reported consuming bait at time of harvest.  Additionally, 16% were eating corn and 10% were feeding on apples.  These data reflect a shortage of bear foods in the woods indicating that bears are experiencing increased vulnerability to hunter harvest.  Historical bear data indicates that bears will likely den early this year causing harvest rates to decline during late fall.

Please submit bear registration forms and premolars with deer data mailings for the remainder of the season.  Thank you again for your continued effort.
________________________________________________________________________

2003 IN-SEASON BEAR HARVEST TALLY COMPARED TO PREVIOUS 5 YEARS

                                      AS OF 09/21/03 AS TALLIED ON 9/23/03

YEAR
    1998         1999        2000         2001
2002         2003

DATE        SUM        SUM       SUM         SUM         SUM        SUM

9/7               54             119          75            116             80            242

9/14             83             188         145           206            132           352

9/21            114            259         188           289            169           359
_______________________________________________________________________
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